
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 

March 1, 2004 

 

 

 

A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, March 1, 2004, at 

7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 

 

Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Derrick McElwaney, Mayor Pro-

Tem; Clay Cole, Council Member; Larry Hyde, Council Member; Stan Parten, Council 

Member; Robin Spradlin, Town Clerk. 

 

Also in attendance were Winston Skinner, Polly Garlington, Gwyn Lyons, Sherman 

Brown & Son, Mr. and Mrs. John Tucker of the Sharpsburg Merchants Association. 

 

The minutes of the Council Meeting on February 2, 2004 and the minutes for the Public 

Hearing on February 16, 2004, were reviewed and approved as written by unanimous 

vote, and were filed in the minute book of the town. 

 

The Mayor addressed Mr. Tucker who is the President of the Sharpsburg’s Merchant 

Association about the requests from the Association about the 20
th

 Annual Spring 

Festival.  The Mayor said he is still trying to get some one to man the four gates.  Tony 

from Lion’s Den has offered to supply port-a-potties at no charge.  The County will 

provide the dumpsters. Council Member Hyde made a motion for the Town to cut the 

grass for parking on Terrentine Street and the parking behind Rob Galers Photography.  

And not to cut the grass on the two lots for booth rentals at the corners of Main and 

Terrentine Streets.  The owner will be responsible for having that cut.  Council Member 

Cole seconded.  Motion carried.  Unanimously. 

 

Council Member Hyde made a motion to adopt a resolution proclaiming April 18-24 as 

Georgia Cities Week in Sharpsburg.  Clerk Spradlin is going to contact Mr. Richard Hill, 

who is the art teacher at East Coweta High School, about having a Logo contest for his 

students for a Town logo.  And also see about his students painting some murals on the 

side of some of the Towns buildings.  Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried. 

Unanimously. 

 

When the Mayor polled the Council, Council Member Hyde was asking about whom to 

talk to because his water has been muddy.  He was told to contact Turin Water.   

 

The Mayor wanted to express his appreciation for the continued participation in the 

Public Meetings for the Town Master Plan and Comprehensive Plan for the Town. 

 



Council Member McElwaney made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting and go into 

Executive Session for Real Estate Matters.  Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion 

carried.  Unanimously. 

 

Council Member Hyde made a motion to adjourn the Executive Session and return to the 

regular meeting of the Council.  Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried. 

Unanimously. 

 

No action was taken in Executive Session. 

 

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Robin L. Spradlin 

Town Clerk 

 


